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MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  BE HELD ON
TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 9TH
IN THE JUBILEE HALL AT 7.30pm
Present: 
Mr. Robert C .T. Wardley (Chairman),  Matt Lunn (Vice Chairman),  Mary Mann,  Katherine Whitbread, Doris Dearing
Members of the Public: 3




Clerk: Ruth Hart
1. APOLOGIES: R. Rous, N. Watts, R. Smith, J. Calver, District Councillor C.Walker, County Councillor S. Burroughes, PC K. Mann
2. TO CONFIRM AND SIGN MINUTES OF MEETING JULY 21ST:  These were confirmed and signed as a true record
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS: Cllr Wardley; DCC, Suffolk Constabulary, Cllr Mann; Village Hall, Cllr Dearing; Sports Club, Cllr Lunn; Sports Club
4.
REPORTS: District Councillor C. Walker sent a short report which noted that he was pleased that there was just one proposed SHLAA site for Dennington considered suitable for housing development.  His report concluded with his intention not to stand for re-election next year for the new Framlingham Ward due to family commitments, saying that he had enjoyed serving the community for the last eight years, and learnt greatly from the experience.
PC Kevin Mann from the Framlingham Safer Neighbourhood Team sent the following short report:-

“There have been two reported crimes for Dennington for the period July 1st – 26th August – theft from a motor vehicle (undetected), interference with a motor vehicle (undetected).  For the same period 2013 there were 3 reported crimes.
C.Cllr S. Burroughes’ full report can be found on the website.  In summary the report covers:-

· Pleasing rise in Suffolk’s GCSE results
· No “Cash” needed with the Endeavour Card
· Gypsy and traveller sites consultation stopped
· Suffolk armed forces community covenant website goes live for the centenary
· Suffolk energy action “Green Deal” is open for business
· New rail link presents a fantastic opportunity for Suffolk
· 12 month sentence for online fraudster
5.
HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS : Following the August litter pick a number of defects and concerns had been logged, photographed and the details sent to Highways.  The Clerk reported that she had received a reply saying that these would be dealt with in due course.
Following the discussion raised at the July meeting regarding overhanging trees at Capon’s Green, photographs had been taken and referred on to Suffolk County Council.  The Clerk reported that she had been informed that a site visit would be arranged with the arboraculturalist. Concerns were expreseed by members of the public regarding the length of time this was taking (see item 11)
Following the discussion raised at the July meeting regarding the poor visibility at Junction B1116/1118 due to length of grass and vegetation, the Clerk reported that she had been informed by Highways that grass cutting on A and B roads now only twice per year.  

7.
CLERK’S REPORT: 
Bank Accounts:

Barclays Accounts are as follows:-


Current Account:



£ 1,932.25


Active Saver/ No 2 account:

£ 4,991.31


Active Saver/equipment account:

£ 5,321.04

     No Cheques signed since last meeting
Cheque received from UK power networks of £11.50 rental 2014 – 2019.  This will be     paid into the Equipment Account.
Cheques  agreed and signed at this meeting:
100011
R Hart/stationery

£ 65.30

100012
R Hart/salary includes
£436.00



9hrs OT less tax

     100013
Ladywell Accountancy
£ 35.00

     100014
BDO audit


£120.00

     100015
R Hart/mileage

£147.60

     100016
Came and Co insurance
£382.10

     100017
Village Hall rent (8hrs)
£ 48.00

The Clerk informed the meeting that she had received the paperwork back from BDO,     the external auditors on August 12th, and that there were “no matters that came to their attention”.
The annual return was approved and accepted by the Council.
The annual return and notice of conclusion of audit was publicly displayed on the main noticeboard for the statutory 14 days.

The clerk reported that advice from LAIS had been received on the following:-

Clause 14

Agricultural holdings: resolution of disputes by third party determinations.  This affects Councils with agricultural tenancies entered into before Sept 1st 1995.

Clauses 21 to 27
Rights of Way – covers the need to keep and review definitive maps and statements showing public right of way, and the procedures which apply where an authority wishes to make changes to that map.  Also extends powers to authorise erection of gates at owners’ request.  The clause would allow local authorities to authorise the erection of gates across byways which would make landowners less prone to objecting to the modification of maps showing byway as they would be able to apply to gates etc to protect animals. This measure will make it easier for landowners to obtain permission to erect gates on byways, and councils will be concerned about the extent to which this might be used to deter traditional rights of way.

Clauses 52 to 54 and 57 which are about licensing arrangements for community events

Clause 58 which reduces licensing controls for showing films in community premises

Clause 75 which removes the requirement for sustainable community energy strategies and associated consultation

Clause 78 which removes consultation requirements for best value authorities
With regard to the Parish planning consultation, the Clerk reported that no reply has been received to our response from August planning meeting.  No staff were able to attend P C Meeting (would set precedent).  It was agreed that Cllr M. Lunn would attend a surgery on Tuesday September 16th and report back to the November meeting.
7.
DENNINGTON SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB: It was reported that at a recent Sport Club meeting a re- drafted constitution had been presented. (This followed consultation with Suffolk ACRE).  At that meeting it was suggested that a number of clauses from the original deeds be inserted.  This new draft will be discussed at a Sports Club Committee meeting in September.  It is hoped that the new constitution will be presented to the Parish Council at the November meeting.
8.
CORRESPONDENCE: Following a recent bank holiday when the Primary School’s intruder alarm had gone off for the entire weekend, a number of residents had contacted both the District Council and the Police. Unfortunately, neither had been able to assist.  Therefore it was agreed that it would be very useful for the Clerk to hold emergency contact numbers for the school, the village hall and the church to be used only in emergencies.
The Clerk will write to the 3 organisations explaining the situation and requesting details.

9.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING: November 10th (budget)
10.
PUBLIC SESSION: Residents at Capon’s Green expressed concern over the delay in dealing with the overhanging trees.  It was suggested that they contact UK Power Networks and complain about the situation. (As well as the action in item 5).
The meeting noted that one of the street lights along Laxfield Rd was constantly on.  The Clerk will follow this up.

The meeting noted that the sand and stones at the bottom of Clay Hill had not been swept/removed and were a danger particularly to motor cyclists.  

The Clerk will follow this up.
Meeting Closed at 8.30
Signed :  




Date:
Clerk: Mrs. Ruth Hart, Mary Vale, The Street, Ashfield cum Thorpe, IP14 6 LX  01728 685622  hart.ruth1@gmail.com

